HOLY EUCHARIST CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL

1a Oleander Drive, St Albans South VIC 3021.

(Entrance via Chedgey Drive)
Phone 8312 0900
www. hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au

14" February 2021

Dear Parents and Carers,

Last Friday the Victorian Government announced that Stage 4 restrictions are again in place to prevent
the spread of the coronavirus (COVID-19).

As a result Holy Eucharist School will not be open from Monday 15" February to Wednesday 17"
February inclusive. However, we will continue to provide on-site supervision from 8:55am to 3:15pm for
students in the following categories:

» Children whose parents are considered essential workers as listed, cannot work from home
and where no other supervision arrangements can be made.

* Vulnerable children, including children in out-of-home care, children deemed by Child
Protection and/or Family Services to be at risk of harm and children identified by the school as
vulnerable (including via referral from a family violence agency, homelessness or youth justice
service or mental health or other health service).

(NB: These students will need to enter/leave the school via the Administration Gate only).

If your circumstances fit the above categories and you require your children to be at school on any day
from Monday 15th to Wednesday 17th, please send me a message via ClassDojo or an email

to principal@hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au. Please include your phone number so that we can call you to
make the arrangements for school at supervision. Alternatively, you can call the school office during
business hours on 83120900.

Due to the sudden nature of the lockdown, the staff were unable to prepare for home learning during this
time. You child can do some of the following:

<> Practise their reading,

<> Work on a piece of writing,

X Draw about an experience and write about it
<> Exercise outdoors and play family games.

Please re-assure your children that they are safe and that we will soon be back at school doing all the
things we love.

| will continue to communicate further details with you throughout the week via ClassDojo and the
School Website. Please keep checking these for any updates.

Thanks for you cooperation and understanding. Please stay safe and take care.

Michael Bonnici
Principal
Principal@hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au




